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1. Welcome and Housekeeping
· Krish Kandiah opened the meeting, welcomed new members and encouraged all attendees to use the chat function 
· Welcome to Steve Crocker, Sarah Wilson, Alison Woodhead, Tiegan Boyens and Charlotte Kingston

2. DfE Updates and Discussions
Kevin Woods provided the DfE update 
· Thank you to the board members for helping to promote the announcement in March – Adoption Strategy
· Have now signed the contract with RAA leaders for the £19.5 million – this is now being actively spent 
· Ministers are generally pleased with the reception of the strategy and the work of the RAA leaders group 
· Minister Quince is keen to promote adoption – currently putting together a comms plan to engage more about adoption with MPs and Councillors from all parties. 
· Throughout the year and in National Adoption Week 
· Somerset Judgement 
· Judgement affirmed that the threshold is high for overturning placement and adoption orders 
· Concerns that judges can make local decisions about placement orders that are before the courts and where the LA is saying they hadn’t followed the regulations
· DfE welcomes feedback from members on any delays or concerns relating to the judgement
· The president confirmed that there are no regulations on the appointment of medical advisors on adoption 
· DfE will be speaking with RAA leaders, the HSC and NHS England to discuss ongoing issues with regard to medical assessments.
· Parliamentary Activity around Adoption and Kinship
· Two parliamentary committees – the ASGLB and RAA leaders group will consider the committees reports after they have been published. These are on:
· Historical Adoption
· Children and families act 2014
· Media coverage on the criminal court case in Cumbria – adoptive parents charged with murder
· Need to look into any findings that may come out of the case and see what can be learned 
· Assessment of adopters – when there is a gap between approval and placement 
· Checks on children during the placement and before the adoption order 

· Open for discussion 
· Discussion on the Somerset Judgement 
· Some significant issues remain – delays and uncertainties for adopters 
· RAA leaders are actively trying to make sure cases delayed by the judgement are now taken forward
· Many attendees shared that the professionals in the sector have been mostly reassured by the judgement but adopters would benefit from an official communication to explain the judgement 
· Acknowledgement from the sector of the upheaval and anxiety caused by the judgement 
· Issues around what could be said before the judgement was released 
· Kevin Woods, AUK and CoramBAAF to meet to discuss the communication with adopters 
· Mixed picture around the country – some legal advisors have been cautious around the issue of medical advisors 
· Discussion on the Cumbria Court Case 
· Serious case review to be published after the trial has concluded 
· May discuss with the Board whether there are implications to consider around practice or legislation framework on the wider issues 
· Minister Quince – promotion of adoption
· Alison Woodhead – check the connection between DfE and the You Can Adopt Campaign to avoid duplicating work 
· DfE will ensure that the two campaigns do not overlap 
3. Data
Louise Jelks provided the data update 
· 100% return rate on the Q3 data return 
· Louise spoke to the group about key headline measures from the data return 
· Children Waiting
· Increase in the number of children waiting with a PO not yet placed and the number waiting 18+ months since entering care 
· Characteristics of Children Waiting
· Children with HTP characteristics continue to wait longer
· Sufficiency of Adopters – System Inflow
· There are more adopters entering the adoption system than children
· Sufficiency of Adopters – Children and Adopters Waiting
· There are more adopters waiting than children
· Sufficiency of Adopters – Adopter Recruitment
· Adopter recruitment is starting to decline
· Families Required for Children Waiting
· The data team have recently published some statistics around adopter characteristics on the Coram-i website. 

· Open for discussion 
· Discussions held with the RAA leaders group about the data – using snapshot data they had collected to compare to the Coram-i data
· Adopters aren’t wanting to take on children with complex needs and additional health issues
· A lot of the adopters waiting will not adopt but they are still on the books and are therefore still in the data – this can skew the number of adopters waiting in the system 
· For children with the most difficult health needs, support plans need to be in place and agreed at the point of the match 
· Julie Selwyn commented that when a new social worker is allocated to a case they tend to want to review all of the previous paperwork and this causes delays
· High turnover of social workers can cause delays
· Maggie Jones commented that VAA recruitment focuses on adopters who are willing to take children with harder to place characteristics 
· The board should look into other systemic issues which may mean that children are not matched with waiting adopters 
· Tiegan Boyens raised a point around the way children with additional needs are spoken about to adopters – social worker knowledge can help bridge the gap
· Louise Jelks clarified to the group that sometimes an adopter can be the ‘wrong adopter’ for a child for geographical reasons or because the agency they are registered with does not have links with the child’s agency
· Once the Q4 data is finished, we will look at the profile of children that are being placed with VAAs and see what is happening with matching, how long the adopters have been waiting and see what else it can tell us 
· Sarah Johal – currently recruiting for a Matching Lead to focus on linking in with RAAs, look at the children they are struggling to place and work with Linkmaker and the VAAs to see if they can find potential links 
· Anita Hart raised the issue of finances – there is an expectation to have savings when you are adopting and being able to reduce working hours when the child is adopted but this is not feasible for many people 
· Financial assistance needs to be revisited - adoption allowances 
· The group discussed Special Guardianship Orders 
· Decline in SGO numbers 
· Looking at SGO numbers next to adoption numbers may not tell us what is going on – family and friend foster care numbers may be better
· Louise Jelks will look at the Special Guardianship Order numbers when the Q4 data is finished and will also look into published data around the family and friends foster carer numbers 
· Charlotte Kingston spoke to the group about avoidance of SGOs in order to access support – a decline in the numbers might indicate that more people are aware of what they might receive in terms of support under an SGO versus fostering

Comfort Break

4. RAA Feedback
· Events in London and Manchester 
· Looking to do an event in the summer around adoption support
· Webinars around adoption support assessments and the role of social workers 
· Practice event in the autumn 
· Around adoption support services where RAAs will be contributing to some of the different models of practice 
· Looking forward to the outcome of the deep dive into the top 100 adopters and children waiting 
· Matching innovation – looking at a model from the USA around targeted work in the early care planning stage 
· Working with local authorities to identify potential carers for a child that may be more difficult to place for adoption 
· Disability support – whole package of support for these children
· Looking at a campaign in June focusing on giving the children their voice – priority children that we are looking to place for adoption and asking questions of people who may want to care for them
· Activity days are continuing – some areas have more need for these than others
· Looking at increasing the voice of children and young people

· Open for discussion 
· Julie Selwyn started a discussion on early permanence – the numbers have not increased as much since the 2014 act – early permanence might be more beneficial for everyone as contact is more likely to continue
· It is important to protect everyone’s rights in this situation 
· Early permanence is meant to be always considered but this is not always the case
· Work to be done to educate people on the benefits of early permanence 
· Discussion on terminology – permanency and concurrency 

5. Away Day Discussions
Krish Kandiah spoke to the group about the away day – scheduled for 11th July so the board can meet in person 
· Lucy Peake – what objectives does the board have around special guardianship? As the Care Review will be published soon and should indicate that there is more that can be done with kinship care – what role do we want to have as a board? How do we equip ourselves to be ready for that opportunity? 
· Reflect on the Care Review and how that will shape special guardianship going forwards 
· The RAA agenda is an adoption agenda to which special guardianship is sometimes attached in different ways in different places 
· What are we learning in relation to special guardianship because a lot of the evaluations have been focused on as a vehicle for adoption
· Could we look at examples of best practice across the LAs to inspire the board by seeing what can be achieved in this space? 
· Krish Kandiah acknowledged that it would be important to have a tactical space at the away day to discuss the Care Review and kinship care 
· Discussion around representation of health agencies on the board – e.g. NHS 
· Have attempted in the past to get someone from the Department of Health to come to the board but this was not successful long term 
· It may be more beneficial to have representation from health agencies to the task groups either as a regular member or as a guest 
· The group discussed potential topics of discussion for future board meetings 

6. Task Group Feedback
· Lucy Peake provided the updates on the Special Guardians Task Group 
· The group discussed the ASF evaluation and sent comments to Oxford Brookes and DfE research contacts 
· Evidence is needed to inform policy and practice but it was concerning that only 10% of respondents were special guardians
· We have asked the research team to disaggregate some of those findings to allow focus on special guardians 
· The allowances report is at the design stage awaiting final approval – complicated process to obtain sign off from all areas of the board
· Hoping to publish very soon – pending approval from two DCS’s involved in the study 
· Clare Walsh and Judith Harwin have formed a sub group to develop a set of principles on including special guardianship families in research 
· Principles have been drafted and will be brought to the board once they have been discussed within the Special Guardians Task Group
· Melissa Bliss has stepped down from the Special Guardians Task Group – the group is grateful for all her input into their work. Shanayd Warren will be joining the group – she is also a member of the SGRG

· Alison Woodhead provided the updates on the Support Task Group
· Sue Armstrong-Brown stepped down as chair in March – Alison Woodhead is standing in as chair until a new chair is appointed 
· The task group has commissioned a survey in line with the government’s adoption strategy that says children and families should get the support they need, when they need it
· The survey aims to gather data on the support agencies are currently providing 
· The results are currently being analysed and a report will be produced 
· The group will then decide the next steps regarding the report
· Publication or circulate within the sector
· Alison has had a conversation with Sarah Johal to ensure there is no overlap of work – as the RAA Leaders Group have a sub group looking at early support 
· The group have covered three of its agreed themed topics from the work programme:
· Multidisciplinary assessments and proactive planning
· Core/universal support
· Time sensitive / specialist support
· The next meeting in May will focus on Education support

· Krish Kandiah provided the updates on the Racial Disparity Task Group 
· A deep dive into diligent recruitment 
· Borrowing from learning from the Transatlantic Summit and recent speakers from American adoption programs
· A deep dive into workplace diversity
· Looking into increasing adoption workplace diversity 
· Presentation from Staff College 
· The racial disparity report is close to being published – one footnote left and the report is ready  
· The report could be seen as the end of phase one for the task group – phase two hopes to include discussions on racial disparity in special guardianship

· Sarah Johal provided the updates on the Maintaining Significant Relationships for Children Task Group  
· First meeting is next week – Terms of Reference have been drafted
· The membership of the new task group is almost finalised
· Key objectives for the task group have been drafted 
· Preparation, training and support for adopters around contact 
· Cultural change within Local Authority social work and adoption teams around views on contact 
· Letterbox contact process
· Support for birth parents and adopters to facilitate helpful and meaningful contact 
· Infrastructure around what is needed to support relationships post adoption
· Key priorities have been sent through from the ARG – from Anita 
· The group is trying to contact related groups for input to help decide the direction of the task group going forwards 

· Open for discussion
· Julie Selwyn commented about the importance of sibling contact in adolescence – as reported by teenagers in the care system 
· 10,000 voices – Bright Spots work – 10,000 children in the care system, this report will be circulated to the group when it is published 
· We should not only focus on the biological – a god parent or distant relation can be an important relationship to maintain
· Foster carer relationships can be important as well as someone moves forward out of that placement 
· Some relevance in observing good practice with contact in foster care arrangements 

7. AOB
· Krish Kandiah encouraged the group to send their news and announcements to the ASGLB Secretariat to be distributed
· Krish Kandiah thanked everyone for their contributions and closed the meeting 


Action Points 

	Section
	Action
	Responsible

	       2
	Kevin Woods, AUK and CoramBAAF to meet to discuss communication with adopters on the Somerset Judgement
	Kevin Woods, Alison Woodhead and John Simmonds 

	3
	Louise Jelks to look at the profile of children that are being placed with VAAs and see what is happening with matching, how long the adopters have been waiting and see what else it can tell us
	Louise Jelks

	6
	Julie Selwyn to circulate the 10,000 voices report when it has been published
	Julie Selwyn




11

